American Township Trustees
	September 30,  2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Lynn Mohler, Larry Vandemark, and Paul Basinger.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of September 9, 2019.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Code Enforcer Brickner introduced the new members and positions of the Zoning Appeals Board with the resignation of Norm Grigsby.

Trustee Basinger wanted to thank Norm Grigsby for all the years of service for American Township. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to nominate Norm Grigsby as an Ameritace Position for the Zoning Appeals Board Committee. Roll call, all yes. 

Trustee Mohler stated that all updates with Formfire have been completed and the township is looking at a few insurance companies for 2020.

Trustee Vandemark reiterated the importance Norm Grigsby has served for American Township over the past 40 years. Trustee Vandemark then read a Proclamation stating all of the things Norm has done for the township over the years and thanking him for all of his years of service.

Privilege of the floor was granted to Norm Grigsby who talked of his 40 years of service and thanked those who he had worked with over the years. 

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Basinger to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,


Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Larry Vandemark, Chairman


